MINUTES OF MEETING OF MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE

 

Date:               Monday 19th April 2010

 

Held At:          Mannering Park Community Hall

COMMENCED; 7.07pm

 

APOLOGIES:  Ian Davidson, Margo & Bob Newsome, Jan & Rob Regnis, Kelvin Wynn, Paul Petersen, Robert Coombs MP, Joe Brown, Sue Meyers, Lou Gambrill, Patrick Macgregor.                                  

                                          

PRESENT: Judy & Andrew Whitbourne, Jennifer Petersen, Trevor & Helen Wrightson (Social Club & 335 committee of the Hall), Margaret Bailey, Roger Meyers , Norell Lee,  Jenni & Wayne Evans, Max Goodyear, Roma McGreggor(CWA), Tracey Maguire, Bruce Edgell, Alistair & Kerry Powell,  Stan Quinn, Bart Van der Zee, Bruce Wall, Neil Wynn, Cherie Vance, Denise Cooper, Kay Foster(Land care & Tidy Towns), Dianne Barlow, Peter & Meggie Mecklem, Bruce Wall, Cr Bill Symmington, Stan Jaques, Meta Dudenhoeffer, B Gibson, Gary Robinson, Coral Burnham(Progress Association), Julie McGoldrick & Cr Sue Wynn (arrived 7.40pm). 35 
Minutes of the last meeting (15-03-2010). 

Moved by Tracy Maguire, Seconded by Trevor Wrightson
Business arising from previous meeting.  Nil.
1. RFS correspondence from Robert Coombs MP. Andrew Whitbourne will follow up in writing.

2. RFS correspondence to the Rural Fire Service. Andrew Whitbourne will follow up in writing. 
LIST OF CORRESPONDENCE FOR APRIL 2010

IN

POST;   

1. Lake Coal regarding the Environmental Assessment to be lodged with the Department of Planning in the near future and then on Public Exhibition for 30 days.

2. WSC - GST reimbursement of $62.28.

3. WSC Mayor Bob Graham; regarding Maintenance of the Point at Mannering Park.

4. Robert Coombs MP; regarding representation has been made on our behalf for Rural Fire Station relocation for Mannering Park to the Minister for emergency Services.

5. WSC Lesley Crawley Manager Governance & Administration; regarding Promotion of Precinct Committees.

6. Lake Macquarie City Council. Rhonda Skelton Customer Service Unit Manager; regarding acknowledgement of Request for Traffic Investigation – Intersection of Rutleys road and Morisset Road. Wyee.

7. WSC Stephen Price regarding Public Exhibition of the Draft On-Road Bicycle and Shared Pathway Strategy.

8. WSC Business Papers.

EMAIL 

1. WSC Joanne Boccalatte; regarding Graffiti Action Day and calling for volunteers for 2nd May being co ordinate with Keep Australia Beautiful.

2. WSC Rebecca Dugan; regarding Invitation to attend the Water Quality Testing field day set for 18-04-10 at Long Jetty.

3. WSC Rebecca Dugan; regarding Invitation to the Coastal Workshop on March 29, 6.pm to 8.30pm at WSC chambers in the Tony Sheridan Room.

4. WSC Bev Davis; regarding Ordinary Meeting of WSC snapshot of the council meeting.

5. Request from Isabel Sutcliff for Danielle Dickson to attend our April meeting regarding the Point.

6. WSC apologies as Danielle Dickson are unable to attend the April meeting and would like to attend the May meeting.

7. Lakes Precinct informing of support needed to stop the sale of 2 blocks of land in the Charmhaven area.

8. WSC copy of letter sent onto Mr Louis Gambrill regarding outstanding matters from Key Issues identified as needing WSC attention and response.
9. WSC Mellissa McKee; regarding Council’s draft Management Plan for 2010-2011, will be available to Precinct after 14-05-2010 after it is adopted by Council on 14 April 2010, it will on  Public exhibition from 21 April to 19 May, and  Submissions will be accepted up until 5 pm on Wednesday 19 May 2010.
10. Lakes Precinct Committee; regarding the sale of 2 blocks of land in Charmhaven that had been previously used for 30+ years as direct access to Lake Haven shops and community services.
11. Response from Cr Greg Best regarding our sub mission on the DA 229/2010 Lot 109 at Blue Haven.

12. From Robert Coombs unable to attend this meeting but would like to attend the next meeting.

OUT

POST   

1. Norell Lee thank you for donation $50.
EMAIL

1. Cr Sue Wynn; regarding; Information of any consultations between LDO/Peabody and WSC.
2. Cr Sue Wynn; Confirmation of discussion concerning the issues of the Point between Cr Wynn and Point Sub- committee members, which took place at the Point on site on 22-03-10.
3. Inspector Rod Peet of the Tuggerah command; regarding request for crime statistics for the month before the blitz, month of the three week blitz, and each month since the Police force carried out the blitz.
4. Commonwealth Bank; informing them of the change of new executives and request for signature to be recorded for banking purposes.
5. Sub Mission for DA 229/2010 Lot 109 Developments at Blue Haven.
6.  WSC invitation to Danielle Dickson of Customer Services to attend the Precinct Meeting for 19-04-10 as requested by WSC.
7. WSC Mellissa McKee; regarding Council’s draft Management Plan for 2010-2011, will be available to Precinct after 14-05-2010 after it is adopted by Council on 14 April 2010, it will on  Public exhibition from 21 April to 19 May, and  Submissions will be accepted up until 5 pm on Wednesday 19 May 2010.
8. Lakes Precinct Committee; regarding the sale of 2 blocks of land in Charmhaven that had been previously used for 30+ years as direct access to Lake Haven shops and community services.
9. WSC Isabel Sutcliffe expressing our disappointment in the late notice of Danielle Dickson not being able to attend the April meeting , when they had requested their attendance 2 ½ weeks previously.
Moved by Jennie Evans
Seconded by Roger Meyers
REPORTS:     TREASURER;   
Income $130.58



Expenditure $122.80
Balance $390.18
Moved by Meggie Mecklem, 

Seconded by Helen Wrightson
​

KEY ISSUES; SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS

YOUTH; by Tracy Maguire.

29-03-10 meeting attended by Tracy, Jennie and Bruce as well as 16 local boys.
From the meeting the following was discussed.
· Skate ramp changes requested by the boys.
· Extra fixtures and an extension to the park.

· Letter drafted to Robert Coombs MP invitation for a meeting.

· 3 committee members at this stage and more are needed.




​​​​
· Shared pathway between Mannering Park and Chain Valley Bay South.
MOVIE night planned 29-05-10 at the Community Hall, suitable for 12 years and under. 

COAL; by Neil Wynn
The last meeting was held with Lake Coal recently.

The whole time and involvement was a complete waste of time as the final EA will be
the same as the Preliminary EA which was shown at the first meeting.
This company did not take on any concerns raised by the Community concerns raised during the consultation process have NOT added to the final draft EA.

Mining under homes and the coal transported by trucks. 

A number of request were asked of Peabody, for example a site inspection of the coal truck loading facilitates and water discharge area into Lake Macquarie, Peabody did not seem to have an issue with this and said yes to our requests but with the new owners LDO  have refused anyone being on their land.

A coal truck count was done by members of the SRG and final count was 276 truck movements
between 5.30am and approx 4pm on a Wednesday.

A news article in the Newcastle Herald featured Lake coal and the truck overloading charges.
Lake Coal have finally pleaded guilty and now awaiting Judges final outcome of penalty which
the Herald indicated could be hundreds of thousands of dollars due to the serious breaches
of overloading. Some of these trucks were overloaded by half their weight again.
    

    

CLIMATE CHANGE REPORT by Rob Regnis;

Will be emailed by the Chairman, Andrew Whitbourne to all that have attended 19-04-10 meeting for comment.
 
THE POINT; 

Meeting held on Monday 29-03-10 on site at the Point of 17 attendees including 2 WSC staff Danielle Dickson & Katherine Simmons also Cr Sue Wynn a concept plan was released for viewing and comment.

· Stabilization of the northern foreshore is due to start in May.

· Tucaroo Trees are planned for planting in the area of the existing Coral trees; Coral Trees will be removed when the Tucaroos have matured.

· 10 -11 Dead She Oaks were marked for removal. Most have now been removed.

2-3 Remain.

· There were plans to replant the adjacent garden next to amenities block but Katherine Simmons agreed that trimming the Oleanders would be sufficient.

The following points were identified but no time frame was given for implementation.

· Improved Drainage in front of amenities block-subject to future funding.

· Replacing log bollards with sandstone rocks.

· Planting of shrubs on South-eastern side between access to boat ramp and adjoining property.

· Path connecting disabled parking to jetty – subject to future funding

· Extension of western jetty and a small swimming platform on eastern jetty and relocation of swimming net – subject to future funding.
· Placing of new timber seats.

Major concerns 

Jetty improvements – Jetty is 5th on WSC list for jetty improvements.

Boat Ramp – this is 2nd on WSC’s list – but was not included on plan on 29-03-10

Pool net Cr Sue Wynn stated WSC will remove the net for cleaning this year – wasn’t done last year. However debris won’t be removed from bottom of pool.
COUCILLORS REPORT 

CR SUE WYNN;

Cr Wynn spoke on several topics regarding the Wyong Shire;
Firstly commented on Andrew Whitbourne’s submission in response to the DA 229/2010 for 109 residential block for San Remo was very well written.
· Anti Graffiti – pamphlet and info tabled. 

· Planned Wallarah 2 mine is on exhibition now.

· Bush Fire Management plan is on exhibition from 14-04-10 to 26-05-10 at WSC.

· Draft Bike road – Shared Pathway plan is on exhibition until 12-05-10.

·  Draft Management plan will be on public exhibition starting on 21-04-1 0 to 19-05-10.

· Woolworths planned for Lake Munmorah may go ahead with the proposal of a 500 square met dedicated to a medical surgery.

· Cr Bill Symmington and Cr Sue Wynn are seeking further legal advice regarding the increase in sea level rise debate.

· Busses will trial Bike racks.

· Blocks of land owned by WSC at Charmhaven will be sold.

From the Business Paper - Question to Cr Sue Wynn from Andrew Whitbourne how can we access any of the $65k that must be spent by the end of the financial year for 2010? Answer through Community Grants system.
PROGRESS ASSOCIATION REPORT 

From Coral Burnham.

· Request from PA for all the information held by the Precinct regarding Public Transport issues to be handed over to PA and will now be taken up by the Progress Association.

· Play area / equipment for the grounds of the oval. Paid for by future Grants.

· Missing Maize plants will be replaced by WSC in April 2010.
GENERAL BUSINESS
Land Care & Tidy Towns report by Kay Foster.

· Planning & projects WSC has been informed but nothing has been put forward in a formal way.

· Skate park – survey completed -  Land care have given the green light, plantings around fence lines and shade for the kids has been requested.
· Delta land near the Scout hall on the eastern foreshore of Mannering Park needs attention re weeds.
· Vales Road and Rutleys Road maintenance work has been carried out.

· Tidy Towns will be starting in the garden bed outside the Service Station in the middle of town.

· Graffiti near the Telstra Depot in the main street near the Café’ on Vales is noted for attention.

· Tracy Maguire is donating pots for plants for the main street.

· Plan to plant winter flowering gums along the point foreshore.

· Tidy Towns wants to encourage the native birds back into the area.

· Tidy Towns Suggestion box is at Tracy Maguire’s Real Estate office for anyone to access.

MOTION 

PRECINCT COMMITTEE MEETING 19-04-2010

I respectfully request that the following motions be put to the Precinct Committee for consideration tonight.

Motion 1;

I would like to move that community interest be sort to form a subcommittee for the formation of a  SIGNAGE COMMITTEE FOR MANNERING PARK

Specifically to establish an appropriate entry sign to Mannering Park to complement the existing corner garden.
Motion Put forward from Alistair Powell and seconded by Roger Meyers.

12 Voted in favor and 10 voted against. Motion carried.

The secretary called for those interested to sit on the sub committee.

Interest in the Sub Committee names were taken, they are as follows;

Alistair Powell, Roger Meyers, Trevor Wrightson & Jennifer Petersen
Motion 2; 

I would like to move that the Precinct executive contact Wyong Shire Council and ask whether they have any future plans in place for the WSC depot located in Warwick Avenue adjacent to the Tennis Courts.

I would like the Precinct Committee to formally state our interest in securing this WSC depot complete with its infrastructure and existing buildings for the community of Mannering Park.

Possible future uses for a combined use for the community to be considered.

Motion Put forward by Alistair Powell and seconded by Jennie Evans.

23 Voted in favour non against. Motion carried.

ACTION that Chairperson to contact council RE depot status.
MOTION:

Requesting the Precinct Committee write to all the other Precincts asking what are their views on forming a forum of the Top End Precincts and suggest that they participate in quarterly combined Precinct meetings.

The aim is to support the common goals and issues faced by the Precincts of this area.

Put forward by Trevor Wrightson and seconded by Dianne Barlow. Carried.

ACTION Chairperson to contact northern precincts and seek their interest in forming a Precinct Forum.
MEETING CLOSED & SUPPER SERVED; 9.25PM 
